MEAFCS Fall Membership Meeting
Kellogg Center-October 14, 2009

Minutes

The meeting was called to order by S. Lindquist.

Additions to the agenda were accepted.

Motion by J. Sites and supported by M. Ellard to accept the agenda. Approved.

Motion by B. Waitrovich and supported by M. LaShore to accept the minutes. Approved.

J. Hart and E. Harminac volunteered to review the minutes.
Michelle Rogers presented information and observations regarding the current budget revision process. She also discussed MSUE’s acceptance as a pilot for the E-Xtension project, the task force on evaluation and the need to continue to have program development funding to focus on emerging programs. Q&A followed.
Discussion of The Living Well-More than a Cookbook project. J. McGarry plans to program using the cookbook. Advance orders are due. Oct. 15. All orders must be handled by the MEAFCS treasurer.

Members of the Food Safety AoE distributed copies of So Easy to Preserve to each county.

D. Rellinger conducted the awards program and provided special recognition to winners. Winners are also listed in the program and on the website. Recipients of Doris Wetters Scholarships were also recognized. MEAFCS honored retirees M. Rudzinski and M. Ellard by making a donation to the Doris Wetters Fund.

Officer reports are available on the portal. Regional reports were printed and distributed. The treasurer’s report was distributed.

A commendation by Hunter Morehead congratulated NEAFCS on the occasion of the 75th anniversary.
A. Arnold and B. Long will serve on the audit committee.

L. Treiber thanked those that served on the nominating committee.
OLD BUSINESS:

L. Treiber recognized those that contributed to the cookbook project. 

Resources from national conference were distributed. Other materials are available on the website. Mary Ann Lienhard-Cross of Purdue University Cooperative Extension is the new National NEAFCS president and Peg Ehlers is the new central region director.
NEW BUSINESS:

S. Lindquist and J. Ortquist attended the FCS retirees meeting. The group would like to be more involved in MEAFCS and would like to be more informed about what we are doing. A newsletter developed and sent to them was a suggestion.

MEAFCS membership fees are due by February 1. No adjustment is available for those with job uncertainly.

D. Rellinger updated us on the John A. Hannah Endowment. It is the most prestigious award given, and the goal for the coming year is $30,000.

J. Sites advised us to check the website for changes in the Doris Wetters application/requirements.

ELECTION of OFFICERS:

Because J. Ortquist’s position is uncertain, changes in the 2010 board were required. S. Spoelman moved and J. Sites supported a motion enabling S. Lindquist to continue as president and L. Treiber to continue as past president.
J. Hart was nominated as president elect, D. Fair as treasurer, and S. Pish as secretary. H. Huyck moved and M. LaShore supported a motion to cast a unanimous ballot for the offices. Approved.

The past state board was recognized. Transitioning of regional responsibilities was also discussed.

New officers will be installed at the next MEAFCS state board meeting.

J. Ortquist shared parting thoughts and thanks.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Jeffery
